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True-up Process Questions 
 

1. Can applicants propose a location for the No BEAD list that is now served by 
another provider? 
Yes. Applicants may propose a location for the No BEAD list if they believe it is now 
served by a provider. To support this request, applicants must submit appropriate 
evidence demonstrating that the location currently receives qualifying broadband 
service that meets BEAD technical requirements. 
 

2. Which version of the FCC Fabric Data will ARConnect use to assess whether BEAD-
eligible locations have been removed? 
ARConnect will use the most recent version of the FCC Fabric data.  
 

3. Do locations need to be proposed for the No BEAD list if the BDC map is correct? 
Yes. If a BEAD-eligible location is shown as served on the current BDC map, an 
applicant would submit under reason code 5 along with acceptable supporting 
evidence. 
 

4. How will successfully removing No BEAD locations from a project area impact the 
subsidy amount? 
Removing locations as part of the true up process will not impact the grant amount. 
 
 
 


